
Benalla 

Flexible 

Learning 

Centre 

 Individual Learning 

Plans 

 Flexible timetables 

 Mentor Support 

 

 Involvement in the 

community 

 

 Catering for 

students needs 

Phone— Michele Ramage 0418 952 215  

EMAIL: ramage.michele.r@edumail.vic.gov.au 

WEB: http://www.nefln.vic.edu.au/ 

Phone— Brad Hearn 0429 274 154 Sean Buckley 0428 158 345 

 Bridget 0437 882 663 Rebecca 0438 141 241 

Newsletter  —  Issue 06  —  Term 3 — 18 July 2018 

WHAT’S ON  

TUESDAYS GYM  2pm 

WEDNESDAYS  Waminda Cafe 

THURSDAYS  Yoga 10:15 

 

 

 

MONDAY 4TH AUGUST 

 Cybersafe Information 

 Session 

  
Tiny House  

The container has arrived! Thanks to the very generous donation  

from local identity John Griffin.  

 

We look forward to 

observing the continuing 

progress of this project. 

 

This project is also supported by  

Dear Student, Parents and Teachers, 

Welcome back to Term 3!  

It is with great pleasure that I welcome you to the new term and hope that you have had 
a restful and restorative break over the holidays.  

This term we are working towards resetting our learning goals and striving towards 
completing our units of work. 

Please take the time in the first week to sit down with your teacher to set new objectives 
within your Individual Education Plan.  

I wish to congratulate you all on a great first semester as our expectations rise to meet 
the new challenges that come with a new term.  

Take the time to have a look over the new elective timetable, as a way to try something 
new and challenging yourself to explore your passions.   

Michele is away for the next four weeks, as she enjoys some well-earned leave.   

In the meantime please feel free to contact me with any concerns, issues or questions.   

Don’t forget to ask for help when needed and look for ways to push yourself in your 
learning.  

I hope you have a fantastic term.  

“The function of education is to teach one to think intensively and to think critically. 
Intelligence plus character… that is the goal of true education”      Martin Luther King, Jr.  

Kind Regards, 

Brad Hearn 



 

Term 3 we are really 

pleased to have  

Cara  

at our school on 

alternate  

Mondays & 

Thursdays. 

Kaleidoscope of Colour Exhibition — Round Up 

At the end of last term we held an exhibition at NEA gallery titled Kaleidoscope of colour. This exhibition included 97 artworks 

which were created by more than 50 students and staff from the Flexible Learning Centre.   

 

The inclusion of 

an artist 

statement with 

each exhibited 

piece not only 

made the 

exhibition look 

very professional, 

but incorporated 

a literacy element 

into the creation 

of artworks.   

 

Throughout the exhibition 15 works were sold including a group piece which was up for auction making an impressive $150.   

The exhibition was a great success and allowed all students within the school 

the chance to have artwork displayed in the exhibition.   

As part of the school social enterprise 20% of each artwork that was sold was 

given to the North East Artisans, making the exhibition a success all round.   Thank you to NEA for encouraging our 

up and coming artists. 

Benalla FLC students will be serving  

hot drinks from the AOK Coffee Van 



EXCURSIONS 

GYM at Primal — Tuesdays 2pm  -  3pm 

YOGA – Thursdays – 10:15 am – 11pm  

Please remember to wear comfortable clothing for these sessions.  

Students at work 
A very productive term of work has been achieved by all students. We hope everyone had a relaxing 

break. We are looking forward to an exciting Term 3.  

 

It’s that time of year 

again, please let 

your teacher know if 

you are interested 

in a snow trip . 

 

Our Yoga group  

celebrated  

International Yoga Day  

with Mark on 

Thursday, 28 June 



      Party Safe 

On Monday the 18th of June we had Pete and Cara for party safe, it was a program 

on the dangers of drinking and how it can affect the human body and why it's bad for you.  

Some of the activities were fun and got everyone involved, the best activity was the drunk goggles. 

They are goggles that you put on and it's like a simulation of when the human body gets drunk and 

what it looks like through human eyes. You had to put them on and try and walk straight and catch a 

ball.  

It was good to talk about the dangers of drinking as a group and to hear everyone's input on the 

topic and how they felt overall it was a good morning and Pete and Cara did a really good job setting 

everything up and making it fun.  

by Jaxon  
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Reflection 
  

Elective Timetable – Term 3 2018 


